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SUNDAY MORNING MINYANAIRES
SCHEDULE SPECIAL PROGRAM

The Young People's Sunday Morn¬
ing Minyan is planning an especially
exciting program for this coming
week. There will, of course, be the
regular services. This week they will
be conducted by Meyer Reslietoko,
Fred Ehrman, Morton Schatzman and
Lloyd Shor. The quality and perfec¬
tion of these services, incidentally, is
really a credit to the congregation.
We only wish that some of our adults
would attend and "see for them¬
selves."

NEW YORK TIMES EDITOR BENJAMIN FINE TO
SPEAK AT TESTIMONIAL TO DR. BELKIN

Record Congregation Attendance Expected at Dinner
Invitations have already been mailed to the men of the congregation and

as you know March 20th has been chosen as the date of the Congregation
Dinner in honor of Dr. Belkin. As we go to press we learn that Dr. Benjamin Fine
has been invited as a guest speaker on this occasion.

Dr. Fine is the Educational Editor of the "New York Times." Both from the
point of view of his position and his fine scholastic attainments, he is one of
================ the foremost men in the educationalAs a special feature following the
Service there will be a discussion of
the basketball scandal. This is a

(Continued on Page 4)

SISTERHOOD, MEN'S CLUB SPONSOR PURIM PARTY MARCH 25th
Mrs. Milton Brown, Mr. Hyman Bucher Named Co-chairmen

Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten and Ira
F. Weisman, presidents of the Sister¬
hood and Men's Club, respectively,
have announced that the two organi¬
zations will again cooperate in spon¬
soring a Purim Party, which will take
place on Sunday evening, March
25th, in our Social Hall.

Named to head the joint committee
which will be in charge of making
the necessary arrangements were
Mrs. A. Milton Brown and Hyman I.
Bucher, both "veterans" when it
comes to planning successful func¬
tions. The list of committee members
is an impressive one, and an assur¬
ance that this year's affair will con¬
tain certain features that will be not
only most enjoyable, but memorable
as well.

The committee is presently en¬
gaged in discussion of how to make
the Purim Party a distinctive one. No
definite plans have been announced
for publication as yet, but we have it

on good authority that several sur¬
prises are in store for those who will
attend. We can state, however, that
the affair will be in the category of
an "Open House," with no charge for
admission, and the only requirement
an inclination to have fun in true
Purim style.
It is now a number of years that

the two Kehilath Jeshurun affiliates
have cooperated to sponsor a Purim
(or Chanukah) Party. Each successive
year brought with it an affair that out¬
did its predecessor — in entertain¬
ment, refreshment, certainly in the
spirit that prevailed. The "open
house" type of party was introduced
last year, and met with instantaneous
and unanimous approval.

Formal notices will shortly be in
the mails. In the meantime, we ask
the members of the Congregation,
Men's Club and Sisterhood — and
their friends •— to reserve the evening
of Sunday, March 25th for us.

field. His journalistic talents, his ana¬
lytical powers and his profound
understanding of the manifold prob¬
lems of the educative process have
made him one of the foremost advo¬
cates of the American system of
democratic education. A finer
speaker for this occasion on which
the congregation is paying tribute
to the President of Yeshiva Univer¬
sity, could not have been chosen.

Tribute to Dr. Belkin —

Not every congregation has the
privilege of numbering among its
members an outstanding scholar and
educator of the calibre of Dr. Belkin.
In doing honor to Dr. Belkin, president
of the only university under Jewish
auspices outside the territorial limits
of the state of Israel, the congrega¬
tion is honoring itself. Our members
have shown that they understand
this by the response to the dinner and
by their splendid cooperation with
Mr. Harry W. Baumgarten and his
Arrangements Committee. Every man
member of the congregation is ex¬

pected to attend. If you have not as
yet returned your response card do
not fail to do so at once, so that the
committee may complete its arrange¬
ments.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a. m. on

"WOMEN'S ROLE IN THE SYNAGOGUE"
The Sensational vs. The Traditional Attitude
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OVER 200 ATTEND SUPPER LECTURES
Next Lecture Sunday, March 18th

SISTERHOOD NEWS
Mrs. Aaron H. Onish
Heads Bazaar Committee—
The Sisterhood Bazaar, which will

be held during the week of April 2nd,
was given added impetus with the
announcement that Mrs. Aaron H.
Onish was appointed to be Chairman
of the Bazaar. Others who were

named to the committee were Mrs.
Bernard D. Fischman, Mrs. David
Joseph, Mrs. Abraham Kirshon, Mrs.
Martin Klein, Mrs. Alexander Kom-
mel, Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein, Mrs.
Samuel A. Marcus, Mrs. Isidore
Schlang and Mrs. Seppy I. Silber-
man.

Quite a number of packages have
already been received at the Syna¬
gogue House, where a stockpile of
salable merchandise is being accu¬
mulated. However, the amount of
goods on hand is hardly enough for
one day's sales — let alone for an
entire week. We've said this before,
but it's worth repeating: there is no
such thing as TOO MUCH merchan¬
dise! Every package means an in¬
come; the greater the number of
packages, the larger the income. And
the larger the income, the greater
the number of causes ■— popular in¬
ternational drives as well as private
deserving cases — that will benefit.
Less than a month remains before

sales begin. There is an almost un¬
believable amount of work that has
to be done in connection with the
Bazaar — sorting the merchandise,
pricing it, tagging it, etc., etc. This
work, however, cannot be begun
without a substantial quantity of
"raw material" — merchandise.
Don't put off doing your share. Start
today to make your contacts and to
contribute your bit to the Bazaar!
Mrs. Herman Odell Named
Sisterhood UJA Chairman—
Another happy choice that was

named to head a Sisterhood project,
was that of Mrs. Herman Odell, who
was appointed to spear-head the
Sisterhood drive for the United Jewish
Appeal. The complete committee is
now in formation, and we are certain
that several of the most active mem¬

bers will be named to serve with Mrs.
Odell in this all-important work.
We know from past performances,

that our Sisterhood members will co¬
operate with this committee, and con¬
tribute handsomely to the UJA when
they will be approached.

More than 200 people attended the
first two lectures given by Rabbi
Lookstein in his series of four on "The
Drama of God and Man." This ex¬

traordinary turnout is not only a com¬
pliment to the Rabbi but also a credit
to our congregational family. We
often complain that adult education
is likely to fall by the wayside and be
eclipsed by the ephemeral demands
of life. Well, here is a direct refuta¬
tion of that complaint— a fine group
of young, alert, serious men and
women attending a group of lectures
intellectual in character and inspira¬
tional in content.

Rabbi Dramatizes Bible—
The books of the Bible are suppos¬

edly known to everyone and are,
therefore, more often than not ig¬
nored by everyone. In his discussion
of Job and his encounter with evil,
and of Ecclesiates and his inquiry
into cynicism, the Rabbi dramatized
the vitality of these two books for our
time. Job and Ecclesiates probe into
the heart of the problems that beset
modern man. Materialism, Existen¬
tialism, Cosmic Theism — are all phi¬

losophies of our day and yet they all
are contained and often find their
answer in the works of our sages. The
lively question and answer period
that followed the Rabbi's talks
showed how apt and how timely
these two books are for all of us.

Next Lecture to Discuss "Jonah"—

We are sure that those who have
attended the two sessions already
given will need no reminder. To the
rest of you, we merely say that the
next lecture will take place on March
18th and will analyze "Jonah: The
Resistance to Fate." The final talk of
the series will be on April 1st, at
which time the topic will be: "The
Psalms: The Epic of God-Intoxica¬
tion."

We have not even mentioned the
delicious dinner that precedes the lec¬
tures nor the fine atmosphere of good
fellowship and sociability that pre¬
vails. This series is rightfully one of
Kehilath Jeshurun's most popular in¬
stitutions. If you have not already
reserved for the final two lectures, do
so immediately.

Open Meeting to Hear
Talk on Kinsey Report—
The next Open Meeting will be

held Monday afternoon, March 19th,
at 12:30 o'clock, in the Social Hall.
The guest speaker will be Dr.
Abraham Sperling, professor at City
College, who will discuss "The Kin¬
sey Report on Sex Behavior and
What It Reveals."
We extend a cordial invitation to

our members and their friends to be
with us at this meeting, and hear a

stimulating analysis of a report that
has taken the country by storm. Dr.
Sperling's remarks will well be worth
listening to, and we look forward to
having one of the largest audiences
ever to attend an Open Meeting. We
hope you'll be there.
Dessert Luncheon will be served at

12:30.

Incidentally, we think this would
be an excellent opportunity to bring
your packages for the Bazaar. Don't
you agree?

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD
Cordially invites its members and friends to its next
OPEN MEETING
MONDAY, MARCH 19th
Luncheon will be served at 12:30 o'clock

DR. ABRAHAM SPERLING

College of the City of New York
will speak on
"The Kinsey Report on Sex Behavior and What It Reveals"
BRING A PACKAGE FOR THE BAZAAR!
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KEHILATH JESHURUN RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

cordially invites you to its

'Pcvtint /td&em&ty 'Pt&ynam.
SUNDAY MORNING, MARCH 18th, at 11:00

in the Auditorium

An Entertaining Morning Is in Store for Young and Old

YEAR BOOK DEAD-LINE SET FOR MARCH 30th

Final All-Out Effort Begun to Reach Goal

!

Mr. Jules Pcdell, Chairman of the
1951 Year Book campaign, has dis¬
closed. that the committee has set the
end of March as the dead-line for the
ad-getting facet of Year Book work,
and that the curtain will come down
on solicitations Friday, March 30th.

• Simultaneously, he announced that
a final, all-out, beat-the-deadline ef¬
fort will be made during this month
in order to come closer to our $35,000
goal than we now stand, and even,
if possible, to pass the quota.

This latter possibility is not as far¬
fetched as some of our readers might
suppose. It could be achieved without
too much effort and certainly well
within the March 30th time limit. If
all of our readers would merely get
one ad in any amount, we would be
set. From the angle of simple statis¬
tics, we would then have raised the
$35,000 which the Educational Schol¬
arship Fund of Ramaz School and the
Religious School is seeking.

We have been urging our readers,
these past several weeks, to try get¬
ting an ad. We are happy to report
that some have, and among these
are a few to whom this was a brand-
new experience. Not only did they
help to provide scholarship aid to
deserving children, but, as one of
them remarked, "I got a terrific kick
out of it."
You will shortly receive from the

Synagogue Office some communica¬
tion with regard to the Year Book.
Please do not destroy it, or discard it,
until you have done what will be re¬

quested of you. It will be, essentially,
to join the ranks of Year Book work¬
ers by turning in just one ad — in
whatever amount it should be — be¬
fore the dead-line is reached. That's
just three weeks from today. So
please get busy now in making your
contacts. If you need any help at all,
do not hesitate to call the Synagogue
Office. We're counting on you; don't
let us down.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL PLANS
PURIM PROGRAM

Purim Plans—

The Religious School is planning a
big day in celebration of Purim. Their
Assembly, which will take place on
March 18 at 11 p.m. in the School
Auditorium, will include recitations,
songs and a dramatic performance.
From the rehearsals we can tell you
that a rare treat is in store for the
audience. The students have pre¬
pared a special Purim play, "Ring
Around Haman" which promises to
be a delightful experience. At the
close of the assembly goodies will
be aisuipuiea io ine cnnurerimruugn
the courtesy of the Parents Club. All
parents and all friends of the Reli¬
gious School are not only invited but
urged to see our youngsters perform
at this assembly.

Junior Congregation—
Once again the Parents' Club have

shown their interest in the work and
progress of our religious school stu¬
dents. We do not hear too much
about our Junior Congregation, but it
is attended faithfully and devotedly.
In recognition of this, the Parents'
Club played host to those members
of the Junior Congregation who have
proved their loyalty by regular at¬
tendance at its services. Escorted by
Mr. David Jablon these youngsters
had the opportunity of attending a

hockey game at Madison Square
Garden on March 4th. Those who
were so honored by the Club were:
Morris Anschul, Jerome Bruss, Sey¬
mour Buvitt, Ivan Egry, Judith Gitel-
son, Martin Gotel, Robert Jablon,
Robert Jaret, Gilbert Kahn, Barry
Milowitz, Meyer Roshetko and Ernest
Wallach.

HARVEY IRA LEIFERT BAR MITZVAH

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to our esteemed members,
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin L. Leifert on
the occasion of the Bar Mitzvah of
their son, Harvey, which will take
place this Saturday in our syna¬
gogue.

The Leifert family scarcely needs
an introduction to our congregation.
Both Mr. and Mrs. Leifert are active
in synagogue work and in the work
of our affiliates. Harvey is a student
of our Religious School and will read
the entire portion of the week.

NOW IS THE TIME TO GET YOUR TICKETS FOR

"MAKE A WISH"

starring

NANETTE FABRAY and MELVILLE COOPER

for the MEN'S CLUB THEATRE PARTY to be held

MONDAY EVENING, APRIL 16th, at the WINTER GARDEN

Tickets, ranging from $10.00 to $18.00 each, are available at the

Synagogue Office. . . . CALL TODAY!
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Aaron H. Onish Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. H. W. Baumgarten Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles 5:35
Evening 5:45

SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:00
Weeklyn Portion: Pekude,
Exodus 38:21-40:38

Prophets: I Kings 7:51-8:21
Evening 5:40
Conclusion of Sabbath 6:35

SUNDAY
Morning 8:30
Young People's Minyan 9*30

DAILY
Morning 7:30
Evening 5:45

THE K.J. CALENDAR

Wednesday, Mar. 14, 8:00 p.m. —
Meeting of Parents' Club Steering
Committee — Library.

Sunday,, Mar. 18, 7:00 p.m. — Third
Lecture of Supper Lecture Series —
Social Hall.

Monday, Mar. 19, 12:30 p.m.—Sister¬
hood Open Meeting, Speaker, Dr.
Abraham Sperling, "The Kinsey
Report on Sex Behavior and What
It Reveals" — Social Hall.

TUESDAY, MAR. 20, 6:30 P.M.—TES¬
TIMONIAL DINNER TO DR.
SAMUEL BELKIN—SOCIAL HALL.

Bear in Mind—
Week of April 2nd — Sisterhood
Bazaar.

Monday, April 16, 8:30 p.m. — Men's
Club Theatre Party to "Make a
Wish" — Winter Garden.

Monday evenings at 8:00 — Sessions
in the Kehilath Jeshurun Institute—
Synagogue House.

Wednesday evenings at 7:15 — Boy
Scouts and Cub Pack — Gymna¬
sium.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

New Members—

We extend a hearty welcome to
Mr. Harry Wish who has just joined
our ranks. We trust that he will have
a long and happy association with
our congregation.
Birthdays—
Many Happy Returns of the Day to

Mrs. Hyman I. Cohen, Mrs. Samuel B.
Cooperman, Mrs. Vera Icikovic, Mrs.
Jules Lipsitz, Benjamin Jacoby, Dr.
Nathan Rosenthal, Mrs. Abraham
Wiener, and Mr. Gustav Wurzweiler.

SUNDAY MORNING MINYAN

(continutd from paz* 1)
news item which has been featured
in the daily papers for the past sev¬
eral weeks. Rabbi Lookstein preached
a sermon on the subject, and it has
caused considerable comment among
students everywhere. For the benefit
of our minyanaires, Llyod Shor, Har¬
vey Klein and Lothar Frank will join
in presenting both the facts of the in¬
cident as well as their suggested solu¬
tions for this problem. We know that
a lively session is in store for their
audience.

The second "special" feature at
thio Sunday'o Minyan is tho basket¬
ball games with the New York Bul¬
lets which has been scheduled. Our
team goes into this game with a one-
one record so far this season and
we are out for victory. Everyone is
invited to come at 9:30 this Sunday
morning and to bring their friends
and their rooters. And when we say

everyone we do mean everyone —

boys AND girls.
We would just conclude- with a

word of thanks to the chazanim who
officiated last week: A1 Kaplan, Mor¬
ris Amitay, Franklin Holzer and Har¬
vey Klein. These young men and, in
fact, all who take part in this activity
are to be congratulated.

YAHRZEITS

March

11—SARAH H. BROWN
11—ENOCH WOLBERG
14—NACHMAN FISCHEL
14—ANNA FISCHBERG
14—RACHEL HUTKOFF
16—PEARL MESSING
16—MARY KRAMER
16—BARNET SANDERS

CONDOLENCE

We record with sorrow the passing
of Mrs. Ray Wilner Sundelson who
was associated with our Sisterhood
for many years. We extend our heart¬
felt sympathies to her son and daugh¬
ter and pray that they may be spared
all further grief for many years to
come.

MORE ABOUT THE SEDER

Please do not forget our query of
last week. The synagogue is plan¬
ning a Congregational Seder to be
held both nights of Passover. These
plans, however, depend on you, and'
we can do nothing until we hav<
your response.

We now know that the cover per*
person will be $10 for each meal
served. The Seder dinner is an ela¬
borate one and we assure you that
the food and the service will be of
the quality that our congregants ex¬
pect from Kehilath Jeshurun. It goes
without saying that the traditional
spirit of the festival will be main¬
tained.

Do not delay! Let us know at once
whether you and your family are
planning to be with us. If you wait till
the last moment it may be too late
and then you will be disappointed.
Phone or write the synagogue office
and let us know your plans.

ALWAYS THE FINEST FUNERAL SERVICES

AT PRICES THAT ARE NEVER HIGHER

Riverside
76th STREET AND AMSTERDAM AVE., NEW YORK

ENDICOTT 2-6600

BROOKLYN * BRONX

LONG ISLAND * MIAMI

Director . . . Charlee Rosenthal

A MODERN RITUALARIUM

is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street

MOnument 3-0300


